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 Henryôs Aôs Meeting Minutes 

Date: Saturday, April 1,2023 
The Duarte Garage, Livermore CA 

 
The meeting was called to order Greg Short.   
 
We pledged allegiance to the flag 
 
Secretary Report: The minutes were approved as printed in the Horn 
 
Refreshments: Greg thanked those who brought coffee and cookies.  
 
Sunshine Report: everyone healthy! 
 
Raffle : Bob had nice prizes for the raffle. He will do a 50/50 next month. 
 
Old Business: Kathy reported on Dublinôs St Patrickôs Day Parade. The Christmas Luncheon has been confirmed at Cattlemens. 
 
New Business:  The Mahans, Shannons and the Mortes are going to the Roundup 
 
Vice Presidentôs Report:  none 
   
Activities: Tom Farrell  
. 
Treasurerôs Report:   Earl reported that he paid the deposit for the Christmas luncheon 
 
Membership Report:  

¶ we have 19 members.   

¶ A new member plans to restore his coupe in a year. 

¶ Dave Volstrum bought the McArthurs ô29 Roadster and drove his ô31 coupe to the meeting. 
 
Roster Manager: Wes Nelson announced his retirement after doing so many rosters over the years.  Thank you Wes! 
 
Publications: Wes Huffman- no report  
  
Technical Advisor: Bob  

¶ Aaron Louis got his car running after a few carburetors, distributers and some fuel system and radiator tweaks.  Several 
more issues have to be addressed moving forward. 

¶ Bob reported that the ñShock Guyò sent him a binder full of information on all types of Model A shocks.  Bob will find out 
the cost in case anyone wants one.  This person is now working on a comprehensive book on Model A carburetors. 

 
The meeting was adjourned for the raffle 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Kathy Morte 
Secretary 

 



 
May 6th     monthly meeting 10:30 AM 

at Duarteõs Garage 
 

 

May 5th, 6th, 7th, The Lake County 

Aôs would like to invite you to our 26th 

2023Spring Opener.   
 
 

May 27 & 28TH   The Sonora A's and 

Modesto A's are teaming up to host a 
mini roundup on MEMORIAL DAY 
WEEKEND, SATURDAY/SUNDAY. It 
will be held at the Mother Lode 
Fairgrounds in Sonora. Details about 
the specific events at the mini roundup 
will be shared as they are planned. Stay 
tuned! 
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Refreshments:       Paula Nelson 
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Sunshine:              Barbara Mahan 
Tech Advisor:        Bob LaFollette 
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NCRG:                    David McArthur 
 
 

 

GENERAL MEETING  
 

 General meetings of Henry's A's are held 

at 10:30 AM on the first Saturday of each 

month, except December 3th 

 

Guests and visitors are welcome. 
 

 HENRY'S HORN is the monthly 

newsletter of Henry's A's Chapter, Model A 

Ford Club of America. We solicit articles and 

other items for publication in these pages; 

please submit, before the 25th of the month, 

to the Editor's e-mail address or the clubs 

mailing address: 

 

weshuffman@ymail.com 

 

Henry's A's 

P.O. Box 46 

Livermore CA 94551 
 

A signup sheet will be at the next meeting for 
refreshments for future club meetings.  

 
Can you volunteer to br ing refreshments for 

the next meeting? 
 

Henryõs Aõs   Activities  Report 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Your activities are important to our club. 
Please use your camera and record your 
adventures to share them with our readers.  

Fun songs and photos 

from the 50õs. 
https://1funny.com/fond-memories-of-the-1950s/ 

 

mailto:weshuffman@ymail.com
https://1funny.com/fond-memories-of-the-1950s/


 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
      

  

 It appears David is moving from Model A Ford to Chevrolet 
Corvette and keeping his ñSmileò theme tags. Buckle up, Nelda! 
(Sighting by Pete Leary) 
 

Watch what happens when you by a new pair of 
tennis shoes ! 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VcsI84aINjE  



  

   

   

 

 
 

Bill Haley & His Comets  
 

Before American 
bandstand!  

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v= -eJOJhwgluE 

 



 

                 

     

                

 

 

 

  

The Lake County Aõs 
 
 Would like to invite you to our 26th 2023 Spring Opener. We have a 
weekend of fun planned for our Model A friends. The dates of this 
yearõs event are May 5th, 6th, 7th, 2023. The HOST HOTEL for the 
26th Spring Opener is The Robinson Rancheria Hotel located one mile 
east of Upper Lake on HY 20. Registration will be at the Hotel on 
Friday, May 5th, from 12:00p.m. -4:00p.m. Raffle prizes will be on 
display and raffle tickets will be available. A Friday night buffet 
dinner of spaghetti & meatballs or chicken parmesan is included in 
your registration fee. Social hour s tarts at 5:00 p.m. and dinner will 
be served at 6:00 p.m. Registration for late arrivals will be available 
on Saturday morning, May 6th, at the Hotel from 7:00a.m. -8:30a.m. 
The lineup for our Saturday Tour will be in the Hotel parking lot at 
8:40a.m. Please arrive with a full tank of gas. The Tour will depart at 
9:00a.m. The tour will proceed east on HY 20 to HY 53., We will then 
travel south on HY 53 to Clearlake for a rest stop. Following our rest 
period, we will depart Clearlake and proceed south on HY 5 3 to HY 
29. We will travel a short distance north on HY 29 and turn right onto 
Point Lake View Road. We will continue on Point Light Road to 
Fairway Drive for our lunch stop at the Riviera Hills Restaurant. You 
will enjoy a Taco Bar Lunch with all of the f ixings at the Riviera Hills 
Restaurant. You will see the most expansive and beautiful view of 
Clearlake from the restaurant. Your lunch is included in your  
 
registration fee. After lunch, you will be returning on your own to 
your hotel/motel.  
 

https://www.mafca.com/documents/2023_REGISTRATION_FORM.pdf  

     

https://www.mafca.com/documents/2023_REGISTRATION_FORM.pdf


 

  

¶ MAFFI Minute, April, 2023  

¶  

For starters, a little history of the Model A Foundation, Inc.  In 1984, 
trustees of the Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA) began to discuss 
formation of a foundation with tax-exempt, charitable status.  By 1987, a 
separate organization, MAFFI was officially recognized, with the goal of 
building a museum dedicated to the preservation of the Model A Ford car 
and related items of the era.  The foundation grew and developed plans to 
build, and finally settled on the Gilmore location.  The current building was 
completed in the fall of 2012, and the Grand opening was held in May, 
2013.   

Membership has steadily grown, and MAFFI has not had an increase in dues 
since well before the Museum existed.  However, the cost of operating the 
Museum has continued to rise.  The MAFFI Board of Trustees, in careful 
consideration of all the facts, has voted to implement the following dues 
structure, effective May 1, 2023 .  Note that each membership includes the 
named member and spouse/domestic partner. 

Annual Dues - $35       3 year membership - $100           Lifetime 
Membership - $500  

Please note that MAFFI is the only partner museum at the Gilmore that 
ÏÆÆÅÒÓ Á ,ÉÆÅÔÉÍÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐȟ ÁÎÄȣ ×Å ÍÁÉÎÔÁÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÏ×ÅÓÔ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ ÄÕÅÓ 
on the campus.  Consider the many benefits that MAFFI membership 
ÂÒÉÎÇÓȟ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÕÌÁÒȣ 0ÁÉÄ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÅÎÊÏÙ ÆÒÅÅ ÁÄÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 'ÉÌÍÏÒÅ 
Car Museum all year.  This alone is worth the cost of dues.  You can find all 
the benefits of membership on the MAFFI website, www.maffi.org, where 
you can also join or renew and pay your dues using PayPal or your credit 
card.  MAFFI membership is a great way to support this fascinating hobby! 

Please watch here, on the website, and at the MAFFI Facebook page for 
information on the Model A Days, to be held September 15 & 16.  It 
promises to be a great experience for the whole family again this 
year!  Here's hoping that you will have a great year of enjoying the Model A 
hobby! 
  
Joe Fox, 
President - MAFFI 
  

 

http://www.maffi.org/


 

  

A Dad's A - 1929 Model A  
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=gP1zmCkUkpA 

 

Modernizing The 1929  

Ford Model A Valvetrain  
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=U7Kvr383qhk 

 

Facts On Friction - Chevrolet Brakes (1934)  

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=iMEkxgY8yxE 

 

 

 

From Bob 
Lafollet teõs Journal 

This stopped a recent head 
pulling.  

Rust is not your friend.  

Rebuilt original shock absorbers. Complete 
sets, $1200. with good cores. Singles $350. 
 
Bob LaFollette      (925)872-3639. 
 

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=gP1zmCkUkpA
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=U7Kvr383qhk
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=iMEkxgY8yxE

